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P&C Federation  
State-wide Information 
Sessions 

Due to COVID-19, face to face P&C 
information sessions have been 
suspended until further notice. 

Our member services team are still 
here to answer any questions you 
may have or provide any guidance 
and support for your P&C 
Association. Email us at: 

mail@pandc.org.au 

P&C Federation 2020 
Elections Update 
The current P&C Federation 2020 
Election of Councillors and Delegates will 
not be taking place as scheduled.  

The NSW Electoral Commission informed P&C Federation 
and the Minister that they are unable to conduct the upcoming 
election due to the impact of COVID-19 on their staff and 
resources.  As a consequence, there is no current mechanism which 
would enable P&C Federation to conduct an election at the present 
time.   

We have established communication with the Minister for Education 
and Early Childhood Learning’s office and have commenced 
discussions.  

We thank you for your patience and understanding at this time and 
will inform you as soon as we have determined a way forward. 

If you have any questions regarding the elections update, send an 
email to mail@pandc.org.au with the subject ‘Elections’ in your email. P&C Federation AGM 2020 

Call for motions 

Don’t forget to submit your motion 
for the 2020 Annual General 

Meeting. Motions to be submitted 
to agm@pandc.org.au by close of 

business, Friday 12 June 2020. 

JobKeeper Payment FAQs for 
Employers and 
Employees 
P&C Federation has collated 
Frequently Asked Questions 
(FAQs) that we have received 
from members over the last few 
weeks.   

How to write a motion 

Please note that currently the AGM is planned to go 
ahead. This may change depending on how the 

current COVID-19 situation continues. P&C 
Federation will keep you updated as required. 
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